
 

 

May 24, 2018 
 
 
Dear Member of the School of Nursing Class of 2022, 
 
As your attention shifts from proms and graduation to roommates, dorm rooms and course 
selection, we wanted to share with you some information on the fall semester first year School 
of Nursing chemistry course.  
 
The School of Nursing offers a fourteen week general chemistry course titled: Biologically Based 
Chemistry (NURS 061). This course is required for all first year Nursing students. However, you 
are exempted from the NURS 061 Chemistry course if you received a grade of 700 or higher on 
the SAT II Chemistry exam or a score of “5” on the AP Chemistry exam.  
 
Students in NURS 061 will also need a scientific calculator for calculations including logs and 
square roots.  These calculators are not expensive.  They cost between $10 and $20.  
Programmable calculators cannot be used during the chemistry exams.    
 
If you have questions, please contact the advising office at advisor@nursing.upenn.edu.   
 
Enjoy the summer, and we look forward to seeing you in the fall. 
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